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 In October, the Virginia Retired Teachersõ Association successfully concluded the first 

chapter of the journey from Blackstone Conference and Retreat Center to DoubleTree in Richmond

-Midlothian, Virginia.  The hotel staff was efficient, helpful, courteous and friendly.  The 

Executive and Arrangements Committees worked many hours planning each detail of the Fall 

Conference.  Plans for the Spring Delegate Assembly (April 24-25, 2017) are well underway and 

we are expecting to make this conference superior to the last one.  The evaluation forms were 

carefully reviewed and we are paying attention to your suggestions.  By working together, we 

will make VRTA stronger than ever. 

   The Executive Committee will meet Sunday, April 23, 2017, in the Board Room on 

first floor at DoubleTree from 7:00-9:00 PM. Monday morning, April 24th beginning at 9:00 AM 

the Board of Directors will meet in the Anna Room.  All District Presidents and VRTA Committee 

Chairs are encouraged to attend and stay current on the happenings within VRTA. 

 All those attending the Spring Delegate Assembly will gather in the Shenandoah         

BallroomñParlors C & D at 11:50 AM for our opening ceremony and luncheon.  To make this 

event more energizing Robbie Limon, will present a program of music.  His performance will 

include songs from the 1930's, 40's, 50's 60's & 1970s.  As his performance ends, we anticipate 

having an enthusiastic group of VRTA members, anxious to attend afternoon sessions. 

Afternoon sessions will begin at 2:10 PM.  Topics include, Fraud Watch, Brain Health, 

Facebook Page for Local Units, Personality ColorsñLeadership Styles, VRTA Benefits and the Legislative 

Workshop.  Also, there will be workshops for Treasurers and Community Service Information. 

Mary Beth Dixon, our NRTA Advisor is joining us from New Hampshire.  During her 

two days at DoubleTree she will address two of VRTAõs concerns. On Monday, she will be 

conducting two sessions on Facebook Page for Local Unit.  She will take an approach that 

òleaves no teacher behindó in this step-by-step walk through of how to set-up and leverage a 

local unit Facebook page.  She will also provide information for accessing additional help from 

NRTA.  Bring a Smart Phone, I Pad, Tablet or Laptop Computer and you will leave the session 

with a Facebook page for your unit.  You need to have a personal Facebook page already set 

up.   

On Tuesday, after the VRS Presentation, Ms. Dixon will address òAttracting  

Younger Members.ó This presentation examines how to adapt your state REAõs efforts to 

be more appealing to younger members.  While enjoying a chocolate tasting, participants 

examine why recruitment and retention feels so challenging and learn three new models that 

will create more engaging experiences for members. 

The Spring Delegate Assembly will end after the business session on Tuesday, April 25, 

2017.   

I encourage all VRTA Members to join us for the Spring Delegate Assembly on April     

24-25, 2017 at DoubleTree.  To avoid penalties VRTA is required to reserve 75 rooms.  Please 

make your reservations early; the cutoff date is April 8 and remember to ask for the VRTA 

rate.  So, that everyone understands the reason for combining the luncheon and registration 

fee, I am going to explain a section of VRTAõs contract with DoubleTree.  We are required to 

spend $3,000 on food, plus a 21% service charge and 5.3% sales tax.  If we fail to spend this 

amount, the amount will be made up in room rentals. By meeting our requirement, we do not 

pay for our meeting rooms.  We cannot expect those living within driving distance of         

DoubleTree to reserve rooms but we do need everyone to attend the luncheon.  It is         

important to share the expenses equally.  With everyoneõs cooperation we will have an       

enjoyable, successful Spring Delegate Assembly.  

 

Nina McClanahan , VRTA President 

                  From the VRTA President  

òDr. Cornelia Adair of 

Richmond, Virginia, real-

ized many years ago the 

need for a retired    

teachers association.  Dr. 

Adair was the force that 

motivated the meeting of 

retired teachers in 1935.  

There were 15 members 

in attendance at that first 

meeting.ó   
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    Donõt Let Your Fire Go Out! 

 

  Have you ever watched a fire thatõs dying?  Sometimes itõs not fed, and slowly, gradually the flame 

flickers, the light from it fades, the warmth that once permeated the room gives way to a chill.  The        

smoldering embers are useless.  Finally, it serves no purpose. 

      We must not let this happen to the passion of our lobbying!  Whether we realize it or not, many 

people depend on us: children who need a good education, teachers who are struggling against odds we  

never imagined, and retirees and near retirees who are fearful for their financial security.  We must continue 

to stoke our passion with information.  We must be steady in lighting the way without bursts that burn 

brightly but then burn themselves out and are useless.  We must encourage each other and persevere as hot 

coals that last much longer when theyõre not scattered. 

      Approximately 25 members and spouses renewed their passion on VRTA Day at the GA on January 

31 where they received information and met with their senators and delegates.  Senator Jill Vogel introduced members in the 

Senate, and Delegate David Toscano made the introductions in the House.  Both reported the contributions VRTA has made in 

scholarships and community service.  Twelve of us enjoyed having dinner together and getting to know one another better the 

evening before.    

      The Spring Delegate Assembly will definitely provide opportunities to bank our passions.  We are planning to have a 

legislator who is a strong supporter of education to be a speaker in our Legislative Workshop to recap the 2017 session and to 

give us fuel to prepare us for the 2018 session.  Also, we are fortunate that VRS representatives make themselves available not 

only to make a presentation but to answer questions.  And we will encourage each other as we discuss formally and informally 

our successes and weaknesses. 

      Letõs keep our fire burning stronger by having several people from each unit across the state to attend our spring 

meeting April 24-25.  We need each other!  Donõt let our fire go out!   

Bea Morris  ñ Legislative Chairperson 

VRTA Members at the General Assembly on January 31  

From the VRTA Treasurer  

I want to remind you of several things. 

Submit your epost card, if you have not done so. 

Send me your unitõs 2016-2017 budget. 

Continue to send me names of deceased members. 

Send changes in addresses and email addresses. 

I will be available at the Delegate Assembly with materials that you need.  I will also conduct a question and answer session for 

treasurers.  I hope to see you in April. 

Weldon Martin, Treasurer 
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           Expanding Your Advocacy  

        By Bonnie Atwood  
 

  In VRTA, we are òall about advocacy.ó We carry that out in a number of important ways: keeping up with the news, 

becoming active in our communities, voting, getting acquainted with our legislators, writing letters, participating in Lobby Day, and 

so on. Today, Iõm going to talk about another way to expand your advocacy. I expect many of you are already doing this: serving 

on gubernatorial boards and commissions. 

            These boards all under the executive branch of government, so the members are appointed by the governor, and serve 

the governor. The administrative duties are carried out by the office of the Secretary of the Commonwealth. The current       

secretary is Kelly Thomasson. She is a member of the governorõs cabinet (having replaced The Honorable Levar Stoney, who was 

just elected mayor of the City of Richmond). Ms. Thomassonõs staff finds people to serve on a myriad of boards. About 900 

appointments are made throughout the year.  

            You might think that these people are all òcroniesó of the governor, people who gave money to his campaign, and so 

forth. Not so. These gubernatorial appointees are people just like you and me. I have served on two boards: The Department of 

Rehabilitative Services Board (appointed by a Republican governor) and The Board for Asbestos, Lead, Mold and Home          

Inspectors (appointed by a Democratic governor).  

            Normally, if you want to serve on a board, you first express an interest. If you go to the website: https://

commonwealth.virginia.gov/va-government/gubernatorial-appointments/ then you will see a list of current board openings. You 

will also see an online form which enables you to send an application to serve on a board. Some boards have specific qualifications 

set forth in Virginia Code, such as dentists who serve on the Board of Dentistry. Some boards require one or more òcitizen 

members,ó which means you do not have to have any certifications to apply.  

            It is an honor to serve on a board or commission. You take an oath to uphold the law, and you must be willing to commit 

to attend the meetings and keep up with the information pertinent to your board. You are also required to file a disclosure of any 

financial holdings of you or your family which may pose a conflict of interest for that board.   
            As members of VRTA, you are educated and responsible citizens. I would urge any of you to consider applying to be a 

member of a gubernatorial board. This is another form of serving the people. You learn a lot. And it is an effective way to expand 

your advocacy. 

Virginia Retired Teachers Association  

òOrganized November 28, 1936ó 

2016 - 2018 Officers 

 

PresidentñNina McClanahan   (276)935-5004  

    mcclanahannina@gmail.com 

                    

President-ElectñBen McCartney (540)347-9516  

    bhmccart@gmail.com        

     

Vice PresidentñReba Evans  (366)372-4866  

    rlevans50@yahoo.com 

  

SecretaryñDaphne Miller                          (757)638-1994 

                                                                 ma_d_miller@hotmail.com 

 

TreasurerñWeldon Martin  (540)473-2636 

    hooman4949@gmail.com 

 

Immediate Past President   (276)694-6766                     

         Phyllis Eastridge  pneastridge@embarqmail.com 

  

 
Jean Marrow presents the Most Active Member 

Award to Maudie Scott at the VRTA Fall Meeting 

in Richmond this past October. 

              Most Active Member  

                      VRTA  2016 Fall Conference 

https://commonwealth.virginia.gov/va-government/gubernatorial-appointments/
https://commonwealth.virginia.gov/va-government/gubernatorial-appointments/
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NRTAõs Leadership Training Program 

 
VRTA Past President, Phyllis Eastridge, and VRTA 

President Elect, Ben McCartney, participated in the Second 

Session of NRTAõs 2016 Leadership Training held in     

Chicago, September 26-29, 2016.  The meeting was      

designed to provide opportunities for REA leaders and 

NRTA staff to become better acquainted and discuss     

associationõs strengths and areas of growth.   

Kristi Daniels, President of Thrive 9-5: Your Guide to 

Peak Performance at Work, facilitated the training sessions.  

Kristiõs focus was aimed toward working with retired   

educators to create enhanced understanding by sharing 

organizational issues and concerns, defining their mission 

and vision, and building training tools for leaders.   

The goal of the program was to provide 

experiences that will make a positive difference for retired     

educators associations.    

L-R: Mary Beth Dixon, AARP 

State Director;  Kristi Daniels, 

Performance Consultant and 

Coach; Phyllis Eastridge, 

VRTA Past President;         

Ben McCartney,  VRTA Presi-

dent Elect; Dara Dann, 

NRTA Vice President; and 

Tom Nicholls, AARP Senior 

Legislative   Representative. 

Writing Teacher Stories  

 VRTA is seeking volunteers and writers of òTeacher 

Storiesó to write about memorable experiences of teaching.  

Telling our stories will help protect our retirement, as well as 

build our membership base. 

 

 Choose a volunteer coordinator in your unit. Find 

members and others who will write their stories about their 

experiences as teachers. The coordinator can collect information 

from each unit on the stories that have been developed.  Also 

collect information on the writer of the story (name, number 

years in teaching, name of unit). 

 

IDEAS: 

¶ Memories of teaching 

¶ Unforgettable experience 

¶ Unforgettable student 

¶ Unforgettable teacher 

¶ Why did you become a teacher? 

¶ How have you made a difference? 

¶ Rewards of volunteering 

¶ How has a teacher influenced you? 

¶ A student who benefitted from you or how you benefitted 

from a student 

¶ A life lesson from the classroom 

¶ Recall a teacher or student who had a real impact on you 

 

WHAT MAKES A GOOD STORY? 

 Good stories: 

¶ Have a human face and voice from the heart 

¶ Are concise and easy to retell 

¶ Easy for media to cover 

¶ Highlight IMPACT 

¶ Are short and simple 

¶ Are genuine 

¶ Have beginning, middle, and end 

¶ Provide interesting details 

¶ Send a clear, concise message 

¶ Are credible and relevant 

¶ Have a title 

 

 Several of you have agreed to help with this project, and 

I appreciate your support.  It is with your help and 

encouragement to others in your units and districts that this 

project will be successful and published into a book.  You can 

bring any completed stories to the April meeting or you can mail 

them to Phyllis Eastridge.  She will also send release forms when 

you need them. 

 

Phyllis Eastridge, 2789 Wayside Road, Stuart, VA  24171         

              ALL OF YOU HAVE A STORY TO TELL. 

Fall 2017 Newsletter  

The deadline for the fall newsletter is August 4, 2017.        

Submit articles and pictures to Susan Martin at: 

smartin@bcps.k12.va.us                                                      

or at: 

1049 Martins Lane                                                           

Fincastle, VA  24090 

 

Future VRTA Conferences  

              Fall 2017 Conference ñ October 2-3, 2017 

     Cut off for room reservations ñ September 15 

              Spring 2018 Delegate Assembly ñ April 23-24 
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News From Around the Commonwealth  

 

Heritage Harmony Chorus 

          Buchanan County RTA  
 

 Buchanan County Retired Teachersõ Association 

met on December 12, 2016, to support Heritage Hallõs  

Activity Director, Angie Cantrell.  It had been brought to 

our attention that she needed a 40ó flat screen TV and a 

DVD player.  These items are to be used in the dining area 

for video games and movies.  BCRTA President, Patricia 

Hogston presented Cantrell a check to cover the cost of 

the items.   Pictured below is Lynn Cornett, Public 

Relations; Brandon Ratliff, Director; Tina Swiney, Assistant  

Director of Activities; Penny Jennell, Nina McClanahan,                  

Patricia Hogston, BCRTA members and Angie Cantrell, 

Director of Activities. 

 

 

                      
 

The Charles City/ New Kent Retired Teachers Association met on September 15, 2016.  We finalized plans for our fall 

activities for the organization.  We also made reservations for our Christmas luncheon which was held on December 8, 2016, 

at Opus 9 Steak House in Williamsburg, VA.     

Mrs. Carol Wilson, District C President-Elect, was asked to represent our group at the 2016 Fall Conference.  The 

conference was held October 2-4, 2016, and for the first time, at the DoubleTree Hotel in Midlothian, VA.  Carol enjoyed  

being at a new location because the new site provided comfortable, convenient meeting areas for the speakers and award           

ceremonies.  The afternoon sessions supplied members with useful and interesting information to take back to our retired 

teachers.    

The Charles City/New Kent Retired Teachers asked our President, Hazel Charity, to inquire with the principal of the 

Charles City Elementary School to see if we could set up a schedule to read to students.  The CC/NK Retired Teachers wanted 

to be granted permission to read to the Pre-K and Kindergarten students.     

We had a wonderful time at our Christmas luncheon at Opus 9.   We had twelve members and two guests participate 

in our luncheon.  Everyone exchanged cards and gifts, and we enjoyed a delicious meal as we prepared for a festive Christmas    

season.    

In June of 2017, our group is planning to give a deserving high student a $500.00 scholarship. 

 
Christmas Luncheon:  L to R Front Row: Alethia Thomas,    

Joyce Williams, Joan James, Deborah Turner, Hazel Charity, 

Carol Wilson, Back Row L to R: Clemmie Miller, Doris Parker, 

Mary Colins, Mammie Loney  

      Alexandria Retired Teacherõs Association 

 The Alexandria Retired Teacher's Association had a 

great fall. In September we had the granddaughter of Robert 

Frost speak about her book about him, You Come Too by 

Leslie Lee Francis. In October Attorney Jim McConville spoke 

about Elder Law. In December we had the Mount Vernon 

Chapter of the Heritage Harmony Chorus give us a wonderful 

holiday concert. Most of the chorus are retired military men. 

Charles City/New Kent Retired Teachers  

      Email Notification for Newsletter  

 We continue to add names of members 

who wish to receive newsletters by email notifica-

tion.  Some of the emails have been returned to us.  

If you still want this notification, send a correct 

email address to: Weldon Martin 

(hooman4949@gmail.com) or you can mail it to: 

1049 Martins Lane, Fincastle, VA 24090.   

mailto:hooman4949@gmail.com
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News From Around the Commonwealth  

Franklin/Southampton RTA Members                               

           Participate in College Fair  

Retired educators of Franklin/Southampton participated 

in a College Fair that was held on Saturday, October 29, 2016, at 

Shiloh Baptist Church, Boykins, Virginia, where                       

Rev. Dr. Lillie A. Faison is the senior pastor. 

Each member represented his/her college/university with 

information provided for admission, financial aid, and areas of 

concentration.   They also answered other questions of concerns 

from the students.  Mrs. Miller represented Saint Augustineõs  

University, Mrs. Johnson and Mrs. Logan represented Livingstone 

College and Ms. Roberts represented Norfolk State University.   

There were door prizes during different intervals of the 

fair. No participant went home without receiving one or more 

prizes. 

Mrs. Latorial W. Faison was the coordinator of the 

event, with assistance from Lambda Psi Omega Chapter of Alpha 

Kappa Alpha Sorority, Incorporated, Franklin, Virginia. 

 
 

L-R:  President Mrs. Daphne Miller, scholarship committee 

members Mrs. Annie Johnson, Mrs. Carol Logan, and       

Mrs. Cheryl Roberts, secretary. 

Hampton Retired Teachers  

 For the September meeting of the Hampton     

Retired Teachers Association, our group moved to a new 

location, The Paradise Ocean Club, on the property of the 

former Fort Monroe military base. Dr. Jeffery Smith, 

Superintendent of the Hampton City Schools, presented 

copies of the 2016 "Year in Review" progress report. His 

presentation was a clear indicator of his motto, "Every child, 

every day, whatever it takes." The members showed their 

continuing generosity by bringing school supplies for Kraft 

Elementary students and contributing over $800 for the 

Bassette school uniform fund.  

      At the December meeting, we were entertained by 

Kecoughtan High School's show choir, Harbor Lights.     

Another highlight of that day was the huge number of books 

which members brought for K-5 students at Machen      

Elementary. Hopefully, every child went home for the 

holidays with a book. 

Proudly displaying some of the books which 

were donated are President Elect Joan Davis, Machen 

Principal Jennifer Humble, President Linda Hunt Byrd 

and HRTA member Mary Pickerill, who suggested 

the idea of doing the book project.  
Loudoun Backpack Coalition  

 LRTA is dedicated to the Loudoun Backpack Coalition. 

Every Tuesday our volunteers meet to pack and distribute food 

for needy Loudoun County Public Schools students. These foods 

feed them over the weekend. They have fun while helping 

Loudoun students and their families. From left- Joy Griffith,    

Becky Ryan, Barbara Mendoza (Program Coordinator for Backpack     

Coalition), Bertha Tiffany, Linda Greeley, Marilyn Edmondson, 

Sheree Hickman. 

 

Loudoun December Project  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the December 2016 LRTA meeting members      

collected wrapped Christmas gifts for Mobile Hope of 

Loudoun. Mobile Hope of Loudoun provides help for at 

risk, homeless or precariously housed children in 

Loudoun county. LRTA members filled two cars! Thanks 

LRTA for your generosity!    

                                               

Pictured- Ellen Bawiec delivering a car load of gifts.  

 


